

Wombwell Park Street Primary School

Park Street, Wombwell, Barnsley. S73 0HS Tel: 01226 752029

Email: parkstreet@ecmtrust.co.uk - Website: www.wombwellparkstreet.co.uk

Executive Headteacher: Mrs G Foster-Wilson Headteacher: Mrs C Lawson Deputy Headteacher: Mrs L Longden

Wednesday 18th March 2020

Dear Parent / Carer,

RE: Coronavirus Update

I am writing to update the school community on some recent changes to events happening in school.

Start and end of days and main Reception area:

Thank you for your continued support in ensuring the necessary measures which we have put in place are adhered to. These will remain in place for the foreseeable.

If you should require Mrs Hitchens' assistance, then please contact her via the telephone, rather than coming in to school.

School Discos - 17.3.20:

Thank you to the staff team for trying so hard to make the discos an enjoyable event yesterday! It was lovely to have a boogie with the children and see staff and children smiling and laughing. Thank you to parents for managing the changes in drop off / collection too and for helping us make things as normal as possible for the children.

Year 4 swimming - 19.3.20 onwards:

We have taken the decision to cancel swimming for our Year 4s from tomorrow onwards. We are hoping that we will be able to re-arrange these lessons for later in the academic year. The swimming baths, at this point, is still operating as normal, but following a few parental gueries, we felt it was best to safeguard the children as much as possible.

Nursery Stay and Play sessions - 24.3.20:

We have taken the decision to cancel these sessions for our Nursery children. We are hoping that we will be able to rearrange these lessons for later in the academic year.

Spring Clean Litter Pick for KS2 Eco-Reps - 24.3.20:

We have taken the decision to cancel this. We are hoping that we will be able to re-arrange this event for another time.

Team WM and Team CC's trip to Wigfield Farm - 25.3.20:

Wigfield Farm have contacted us and informed us that they will be closed for the foreseeable future. We are hoping that we will be able to re-arrange this trip for later in the academic year.

Class Photos - 26.3.20:

We have taken the decision to cancel this. We are hoping that we will be able to re-arrange this for another time.

Team WM and Team CC's Easter Celebration - 30.3.20:

We have taken the decision to cancel this.

Team AC and Team CT's trip to the Emergency Services Museum – 1.4.20:

The Emergency Services Museum in Sheffield has contacted us and informed us that they will be closed for the foreseeable future. We are hoping that we will be able to re-arrange this trip for later in the academic year.

We will continue to keep you updated as much and as soon as possible, many thanks for your continued support and as always we are here to serve the community and help where possible.

Mrs C Lawson Headteacher

